



WIGGENHALL ST MARY MAGDALEN PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Ordinary Parish Council Meeting held on 9 June 2011
Present
 Councillors: 
R Chitty, S Crumpler, B Dent, H Holland, 



P Hollox, E. Lucie-Smith(Chairman), P Smith
4 members of the public, PCSO Bernie Lee



Clerk – S Goodwin
34/11 Accept apologies for absence
Cllr Main
35/11 Confirm minutes of the meeting held on 12 May
Having been circulated previously, the minutes were agreed
36/11 Accept accounts to 18 May
That accounts be accepted 
 

Agreed  unanimously
37/11 Declarations of Interest on Agenda Items

None
38/11 Public Speaking

It was agreed that meeting be adjourned for members of public to speak 

PCSO B Lee gave a report of local crime figures.  He will report back to clerk concerning badger baiting and hare coursing reports, speedwatch training. 
Meeting restarted

39/11 Councillor Co-option


Two applications for co-option had been received from A Wheatley and J Plant.  J Plant was elected by signed ballot.  A declaration of Acceptance was signed and witnessed.  J Plant was then welcomed to the Parish Council
40/11 Matters Arising

Criteria for Assessing Planning Applications had been circulated to councillors and comments written concerning proposed amendments.  Matter to be on July agenda after Planning training session with Stuart Ashworth, organised by clerk.  Training to take place on June 15th at Council Offices. 

24/11
Norfolk ALC – Whole Council Training offered at £150 per session to take place at Magdalen Village Hall July 6th.  Tea/coffee and biscuits to be offered before training session.  Magdalen councillors to prepare hall at 6.30pm for visiting councillors from Runcton Holme and Marshland St James.  Cllr. Crumpler offered to make tea etc assisted by A Hollox.  Offer gratefully accepted
29/11
PC web site - T Downing to be asked to contact Cllr. Dent re administration of the site
41/11 Correspondence
KLBC Core Strategy Development Plan Document – Planning Inspectorates Final Report now available and KLBC intend to adopt this document as soon as possible
42/11 Highways
Undulations in Stow Road are being monitored by NCC, who also confirmed that Burnt Lane is scheduled for a retread in 2011.  Weeds on footpath between Stow Road and Mill Road to be treated within a month
43/11 Post Office
Clerk had been informed that VHC had no other information than that published in Village Voice, but information had been received by clerk at a later date that VHC are aware of available grants and funding.  
44/11 Magdalen Church Flower Festival
Cllr Holland assisted by other councillors will prepare a display on behalf of PC. Theme is to be Noah’s Ark.  

That expenditure to be a maximum of £35.  Receipts to be kept and given to clerk for reimbursement

Prop. – Cllr Lucie-Smith

2nd – Cllr Hollox
Agreed 

45/11 Allotments

a
Following letter to tenant concerning maintenance of plots 1-10, 
11-14 and 21-30, an inspection took place by Cllrs Chitty, Lucie-Smith, Main and the clerk.  It was noted that the ‘letter of the request’ for spraying had been done but not the ‘spirit of the request’.  Areas appear to be untouched.  Letter to be sent requesting further spraying with an inspection to take place July 7th by Cllrs Chitty and Lucie-Smith
Allotments (Cont’d)

b
Cllr. Main to monitor plot 54 and minimise weeds until Autumn 2011, when PC will arrange for it to be ploughed over.  PC agreed that bees and chickens could be kept on this plot at owners risk. 
c
Clerk to ask NCC if surplus planings from retread of Burnt Lane can be donated to PC to maintain Foldgate Lane’s green lane.  Local farmer will then be asked if he can assist with leveling out of lane
46/11 Cemetery

a
Councillors had attended an inspection of the cemetery before the meeting.  Letter of thanks to be sent to P Jones as cemetery has been kept in good condition.  Consideration was given to what to do with spoil from graves, which is under the hedges at the moment and causing problems when hedge cutting takes place.  P Jones to be asked for a price to remove current spoil from under hedge and future disposal of spoilage to be considered at a future meeting.  Driveway requires attention as fairly deep ruts are now present.  It was considered using spoil to fill these.  Use of safamats also discussed.  Clerk to send for samples.  P Jones had mentioned that turning circle for maintenance vehicles is now very tight as graves were coming close to dyke.  PC undecided if 2 sides of cemetery should meet or if centre path should be retained.  If it is retained then the cemetery will have 39 fewer plots.  Discussion took place as to whether cemetery should be allowed to fill and then be closed except for reserved plots and maintenance or whether extending the cemetery should be considered.  Matter to be on next agenda.  Repainting of cemetery gates is also to be discussed at next meeting
b
Discussion took place as to whether use of kerbsets should be re-introduced.  Concern was expressed that they may be a trip hazard.  Clerk to ascertain whether sign stating PC accepted no liability has any legal standing.  


That fees for cemetery continue to align with Church of England fees and that kerbsets be allowed at a cost of £300 for a single and £450 for a double

Prop. – Cllr Chitty
2nd – P Smith
Agreed 
47/11 Councillors Details
It was agreed that councillors names and phone numbers are to be placed on PC noticeboard and given to T Downing and L Wilkinson for inclusion in village publications
48/11 Proposed Incinerator


Letter received from N Daubney, requesting that PC write to Caroline Spellman  (Secretary of State) with its views on proposed incinerator.  No response to be sent as PC has not had sufficient information from both sides to make informed decision.
49/11 Planning

a
Plot 3, Vine Hill, New Dwelling 11/00728/F


Supported
b
11/00275/F
Conversion of barn to two dwellings, 43 Stow Road, 
Approved by KLBC

c
11/00607/F
Change of use from PO to Chinese Takeaway

Plans Withdrawn

50/11 Finance

Barclays confirmed that new signatories and Mandate were in operation.  Cllrs. Lucie-Smith, 
Crumpler and Main are new signatories

a
Agreed cheques to be signed

b
Reviewed, noted and agreed that Standing Orders and Direct Debits currently in operation for MHB Services, E-on, P Jones, S Goodwin should continue
c
Received accounts from Magdalen Village Hall Committee for 2010/2011

d
Approved increase in clerk’s mileage expenses to 45p per mile in accordance with The Approved Mileage Allowance Payments (Rates) Regulations 2011- as from 6 April 2011

e
Councillors to examine accounts before meetings in alphabetical order and for 3 months in succession
51/11 Councillors agenda items for next meeting and matters of concern
PC entry for Scarecrow festival to be on next agenda and commemoration of Queens Diamond Jubilee.
52/11 Date of meetings
Next meeting – 14 July.  Cllr. Chitty to examine accounts before meeting
Meeting closed 9.50pm
Chairman
……………………………………….
Date
……………………………………
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